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Town of Saugeen Shores 
600 Tomlinson Drive, P.O. Box 820 

Port Elgin, ON N0H 2C0 

June 11, 2024 

Sent via Email 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 

Dear Premier Ford, 

Re: Township of Clearview Support Resolution 
Cemetery Administration Management 

At the March 11, 2024, Regular Council meeting for the Town of Saugeen Shores, the 
following resolution was passed: 

Moved by Deputy Mayor D. Huber, Seconded by: Vice Deputy Mayor M. Myatt 

Whereas at the Committee of the Whole meeting held February 12, 2024, a motion was 
passed to direct staff to prepare a resolution based on the Township of Clearview’s 
circulated resolution on Cemetery Administration Management but with the added 
reference to Pioneer Cemetery’s unique situation; and 

Whereas the Pioneer Cemetery in Southampton is a historical marker for the Town that 
holds significant information about its past, not to mention the emotional connection for 
residents whose ancestors are buried in its boundary area; and 

Whereas the Cemetery is located along a steep slope adjacent to the Saugeen River. 
Closed in 1902, the annual slope erosion (.78 meters) is impacting burial plots and has 
resulted in the exposure of human remains. The Town of Saugeen Shores has diligently 
worked with all applicable authorities to date and has projected the full cost of the required 
remediation at $800,000; and 

Whereas this work requires the execution of a sensitive multi-year remediation project 
potentially lasting between five and ten years. The Town would like to ensure this is done 
with care and respect; however, it is outside of the Town’s area of expertise and capacity 
to undertake this project without multiple disciplinary subject matter experts, as well as 
Provincial financial support to remediate existing damage and prevent further deterioration 
of the site; and 

Whereas this is a complex situation requiring a solid understanding of the erosion rate 
along the Saugeen Riverbank near the Southampton Pioneer Cemetery. There are both 
complexities in the history of the site and changing river dynamics due to climate change. 
The work also requires identifying at-risk burial site(s) and then creating a plan to relocate 
those sites, while ensuring all artifacts and human remains are intact and appropriately 
relocated; and 

T 519.832.2008 

F 519.832.2140 

saugeenshores.ca 

@SaugeenShoresON 
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Town of Saugeen Shores 
600 Tomlinson Drive, P.O. Box 820 

Port Elgin, ON N0H 2C0 

Whereas cemeteries are not only symbols of respect, they also serve as the reservation of 
family memories, prominent citizens, and local history, in addition to some being local 
landmarks themselves and hold great historical and cultural value nationally; and 

Whereas remediation and preservation repairs to older cemeteries are very costly and 
may require specialized services like archaeologists or anthropologists; and 

Whereas the care, remediation costs, and ongoing maintenance funds of cemeteries are 
generally non-existent and continue to rise; and 

Whereas cemeteries are important infrastructure where the reasonable costs for interment 
rights, burials, monument foundations corner stones, and administration charges do not 
sufficiently support the general operation of cemeteries; and 

Whereas the revenue earned from the care and maintenance funds(s) of a cemetery do 
not provide adequate funding to maintain the cemetery with the rising costs of lawn and 
turf maintenance contracts and monument restoration. 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Council of the Town of Saugeen Shores support 
other municipalities recommendations, including the Township of Clearview, and request 
that the Province of Ontario immediately provide a funding stream to municipalities for the 
preservation, repair, and ongoing maintenance of active and inactive cemeteries; and 

Further that this resolution be forwarded to Jim Cassimatis, Interim CEO/Registrar, the 
Bereavement Authority of Ontario, the Honourable Todd McCarthy, Minister of Public and 
Business Service Delivery, the Honourable Lisa Thompson, MPP Huron-Bruce, the 
Association of Municipalities Ontario, and all municipalities in Ontario. 

Sincerely, 

Sarah Bonderud, 
Deputy Clerk 

Encl. 

CC: Jim Cassimatis, Interim CEO/Registrar, Bereavement Authority of Ontario 
Honourable Todd McCarthy, Minister of Public and Business Service Delivery 
MPP Lisa Thompson 
Association of Municipalities Ontario 
All Municipalities in Ontario 

T 519.832.2008 

F 519.832.2140 

saugeenshores.ca 

@SaugeenShoresON 
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From: Vader, Teresa 
To: Vader, Teresa 
Subject: Notice of Construction and Road Closure, Woodbine Avenue, Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville 
Date: June 12, 2024 11:11:35 AM 
Attachments: Woodbine Avenue Map.jpg 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

Notice of Construction and Road Closure 
Woodbine Avenue 
Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville 

This will serve as formal notification of construction on Woodbine Avenue north of St. 
John’s Sideroad in the Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville. 

Description: 
York Region is replacing a culvert 

Traces of asbestos are present in the current asphalt at the culvert site on 
Woodbine Avenue 
Asbestos was used in asphalt mixes throughout the 1970s and early 1980s to 
improve performance 
The risk of exposure to asbestos for workers and bystanders is low 
As a precaution, York Region’s contractor will take protective measures during 
removal of existing asphalt containing traces of asbestos 

Culverts allow water and wildlife to pass freely under the road 
A 10-day road closure is required to facilitate the culvert replacement 

Duration: 
July 2024 to August 2024 

Impacts to travellers: 
Work will occur Monday to Sunday from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. 
Lane closures will be required to complete this work 
Road closure: 

Woodbine Avenue from St. John’s Sideroad to Vivian Road will be closed 
from 7 p.m. on Friday July 19, 2024 to 7 p.m. on Monday, July 29, 2024 to 
replace the culvert 
Traffic will not be able to travel through the work zone during the road closure 
Local traffic is permitted; however, those with properties to the north of the 
culvert can only access Woodbine Avenue from Vivian Road and those to the 
south, only from St. John’s Sideroad 

Access to homes and businesses will be maintained 
As with all road construction projects, work may be rescheduled due to weather. York 
Region will provide advance notice where possible. 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact: 

mailto:Teresa.Vader@york.ca
mailto:Teresa.Vader@york.ca

Town of
Whitchurch'Stouffville
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Shu Zhu, Senior Project Manager, at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75295 or shu.zhu@york.ca 
Anthony Gagliardi, Construction Coordinator, at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 78015 or 
anthony2.gagliardi@york.ca 

For after-hours emergencies, please contact York Region’s Roads and Traffic Operations 
Centre at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75200. 

For general inquiries, please contact Transportation Operations at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 
75000 or via email at transportation@york.ca 

Please communicate this information with your colleagues as appropriate. 

Thank you, 

Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working hours. Let’s 
work together to help foster healthy work-life boundaries. 

Teresa Vader (she/her) | Communications and Engagement Associate, 
Sustainability, Communication and Innovation, Public Works 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
C: (289) 716-3053 | Teresa.Vader@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 

mailto:shu.zhu@york.ca
mailto:anthony2.gagliardi@york.ca
mailto:transportation@york.ca
mailto:Teresa.Vader@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/VndjCgZoRPHY39YCN4FN8?domain=york.ca/
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- T O W N S H I P O F -

North Dundas 
Thursday June 13, 2024 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON 
KlA 0A2 

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau, 

Re: Infrastructure Small Rural Municipalities 

Please be advised that at their last Regular Meeting of Council on Thursday, June 61\ 2024, the Council for 
the Corporation of the Township of North Dundas supported the following resolution: 

Resolution #2024-138 
Moved By: Councillor Uhrig 
Seconded By: Councillor Lennox 

THAT the Council of the Township of North Dundas supports resolution number C-2024-165 from the 
Township of Georgian Bay dated May 13, 2024 regarding the implementation of sustainable infrastructure 
funding for small rural municipalities and actions to address the impending debt dilemma facing small rural 
municipalities; 

AND THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, 
The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities of Canada; Michel 
Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug 
Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable 
Paul Calandra, Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Eric Duncan, Stormont-Dundas-South 
Glengarry; MPP Nolan Quinn, Stormont-Dundas-South Glengarry, AMO, ROMA, FCM, Eastern Ontario 
Wardens' Caucus and all Municipalities of Ontario. 

Result: Carried. 

A copy of the resolution from the Township of Georgian Bay is attached. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Nancy Johnston, MBA 
Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 
Encl. (2) 

P.O. Box 489, 636  St. Lawrence St re et , Winchester, Ontario KOC 2K0 

Tel. (613) 774-2105 Fax (613) 774-5699 
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The Township of Georgian Bay 
Resolutions 

Council - 13 May 2024 

Item 12.(a) 

Date: May 13, 2024 C-2024-165 

Moved by Councillor Stephen Jarvis 
Seconded by Councillor Peter Cooper 

WHEREAS Ontario's small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both 
upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges 
and water wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and 
libraries ; 

WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop capital 
asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the 
annual budget; 

WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental 
infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; 

WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator Fund 
to a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 million 
dollars while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario's large urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% 
investment in rural Ontario; 

WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 
operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 

WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over the 
next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new 
sustainable infrastructure funding; 

WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 
recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 

NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township o fGeorgian Bay call on the Ontario 
and Federal Government to implement sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural 
municipalities; 

AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future applications 
for funding; 

AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there is an 
insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 
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AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group 
that includes a member of the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, to develop a plan on how to deal 
with the impending debt dilemma; 

AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 
Minister of Canada, The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and 
Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga 
Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Shelby Kramp-Neuman, Hastings-Lennox 
Addington; MPP Ric Bresee Hastings-Lennox Addington, AMO, ROMA, FCM, Eastern Ontario 
Wardens' Caucus and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

Carried □ Defeated □ Recorded Vote □ Referred □ Deferred 

Recorded Vote: 

For Against Absent 
Councillor Brian Bochek 
Councillor Peter Cooper 
Councillor Kristian Graziano 
Councillor Allan Hazelton 
Councillor Stephen Jarvis 
Councillor Steven Predko 
Mayor Peter Koetsier 

Peter Koetsier, Mayor 



33 



34 



35 



36 



37 



38 



39 



40 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

41 

From: Vader, Teresa 
To: Vader, Teresa 
Subject: Notice of Construction, Green Lane, Town of East Gwillimbury 
Date: June 14, 2024 1:36:57 PM 
Attachments: Green Lane Map.jpg 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

Notice of Construction 
Green Lane 
Town of East Gwillimbury 

This will serve as formal notification of construction on Green Lane from east of Highway 
404 to Woodbine Avenue in the Town of East Gwillimbury. 

Description: 
Removing and replacing asphalt road surface 
Repairing curbs and gutters 
Relining an existing culvert crossing Green Lane west of Woodbine Avenue 

Duration: 
July 2024 to August 2024 

Impacts to travellers: 
Lane closures limited to: 

Weeknights from 8 p.m. to 6 a.m. for major road works including paving 
Monday to Friday from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. for curb, gutter and culvert work 
Saturday from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. 

The road will remain open to through traffic; however, lane closures are required 
Access to homes and businesses will be maintained 

As with all road construction projects, work may be rescheduled due to weather. York 
Region will provide advance notice where possible. 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact: 
Lloyd Fernandes, Project Manager, at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75941 or 
lloyd.fernandes@york.ca 
Sharon Boyles, Construction Administrator, at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75286 or 
sharon.boyles@york.ca 

For after-hours emergencies, please contact York Region’s Roads and Traffic Operations 
Centre at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75200. 

For general inquiries, please contact Transportation Operations at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 
75000 or via email at transportation@york.ca 

mailto:Teresa.Vader@york.ca
mailto:Teresa.Vader@york.ca
mailto:lloyd.fernandes@york.ca
mailto:sharon.boyles@york.ca
mailto:transportation@york.ca
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Please communicate this information with your colleagues as appropriate. 

Thank you, 

Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working hours. Let’s 
work together to help foster healthy work-life boundaries. 

Teresa Vader (she/her) | Communications and Engagement Associate, 
Sustainability, Communication and Innovation, Public Works 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
C: (289) 716-3053 | Teresa.Vader@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 

mailto:Teresa.Vader@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/bZ_5CE8kYBSplQZcNZod2?domain=york.ca/
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At its meeting held on June 12, 2024, Hamilton Board of Health/City Council approved 
the following resolution as part of the Public Health Committee Report 24-005 (June 3, 
2024): 

10. Resolution to Declare the City of Hamilton a “No Paid Plasma 
Zone” (Item 11.1) 

WHEREAS, the City of Hamilton supports voluntary blood and 
plasma donation and aims to protect our public collection system, 
recognizing the importance of blood donation as a public good; 

WHEREAS, Canada’s tainted blood crisis resulted in the loss of 
approximately 8,000 lives and the subsequent Royal Krever 
Commission recommended Canada operate a fully voluntary, non-
remunerated blood and plasma donation system; 

WHEREAS, within Ontario’s healthcare system blood donations are 
viewed as a public resource; 

WHEREAS, the integrity of the of the public, voluntary donor 
system must be protected; 

WHEREAS, in Ontario, the Voluntary Blood Donations Act, 
stipulates that it is against the law for private companies to pay 
donors and for donors to receive payment for their blood or plasma; 

WHEREAS, paid plasma collection schemes are known to target 
and exploit the most vulnerable members of communities; and 

WHEREAS, this resolution reaffirms the principles of voluntary, 
non-remunerated blood and plasma donation and aims to protect 
the integrity of Canada’s public blood system and the integrity of 
blood donors. 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: 

(a) That the City of Hamilton designates itself a “Paid-Plasma 
Free Zone” and declares that private for-profit blood 
collection companies are not permitted to operate in the city; 

(b) That the City of Hamilton resolves to protect marginalized 
and vulnerable populations from exploitation resulting from 
for-profit plasma collection by advertising financial payment 
for the sale of their blood-plasma; and 
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(c) That a copy of this resolution be sent to Canadian Blood 
Services, federal, provincial and territorial Ministers of 
Health, Grifols pharmaceuticals, and all Ontario 
Municipalities requesting that they respect the City of 
Hamilton as a “Paid-Plasma Free Zone” and support only 
voluntary Blood and plasma collection. 

Kind regards, 

Matt Gauthier 
Legislative Coordinator 

Office of the City Clerk 

Corporate Services | City of Hamilton 

71 Main Street West, 1st Floor 

Hamilton ON L8P 4Y5 



 

Municipality of Tweed Council Meeting
Council Meeting

Councillor P. Valiquette

Tuesday, April 23, 2024

Resolution No.

Title:

Date:

Moved by

Seconded by

P. Valiquette

J. Palmateer

WHEREAS it is apparent that the Ontario Government has overlooked the needs of small rural Ontario;

AND WHEREAS Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both
upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads, bridges, water/
wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities, libraries and other tangible
capital assets:

AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario’s operating needs consume the majority of property tax revenue
sources;

AND WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental

infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone;

*AND WHEREAS in 2015 the provincial government moved to standardized billing for all non-contract

D.P.P. (5.1) locations;

AND WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with

operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; and $534 million to
Ottawa for the repatriation of Hwy 174;

AND WHEREAS the annual cost of the Ontario Provincial Police, Municipal Policing Bureau for small

rural non-contract (5.1) municipalities is approximately $428 million;

AND WHEREAS this annual cost is significantly less than the repatriation costs of the Gardiner

Express Way, the Don Valley Parkway and Highway 174 (Ottawa Region) but provides a greater
impact to the residents of the Province overall;

AND WHEREAS this will afford relief to small rural municipalities for both infrastructure and operating
needs while having a minimal impact on the provincial budget;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Municipality of Tweed call on the Ontario

Government to immediately implement sustainable funding for small rural municipalities by reabsorbing
the cost of the Ontario Provincial Police Force back into the provincial budget with no cost recovery to
municipalities:

AND FURTHER, that Council direct staff to circulate this resolution to Premier Doug Ford
(premier@ontario.ca). Minister of Solicitor General, Minister of Finance, and to the Association of

Municipalities of Ontario (amo@amo.on.cat and all Municipalities in Ontario.

46 



Carried

47 
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CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF WEST NIPISSING 

Council - Committee of the Whole 

Resolution # 2024-147 

Title: Resolution seeking support re: Champlain Bridge Rehabilitation 

Date: June 4, 2024 

Moved by: Councillor Georges Pharand 

Seconded by: Councillor Roch St. Louis 

WHEREAS the Champlain Bridge, located on the King’s Highway 17, west of the Town of Sturgeon Falls in the Municipality 
of West Nipissing is integral infrastructure to the Trans-Canada Highway network and also serves as a connecting link to 
Highway 64; 
AND WHEREAS Highway 17 is a critical link in the Trans-Canada highway network, with Average Annual Daily Traffic 
(AADT) of over 14,000 travelers; 
AND WHEREAS the majority of the traffic is provincial traffic, using the Trans-Canada highway for transporting goods and 
services in Ontario which, if shut down or restricted, would result in a 123km detour. 
AND WHERERAS in 2021 an agreement was entered into between the Municipality and the Ministry of Transportation for 
the design of the rehabilitation or replacement of the Champlain Bridge, which design indicated that the bridge should be 
replaced at the anticipated cost of $30,000,000. 
AND WHEREAS Municipality of West Nipissing does not have the financial resources to undertake a project of this 
magnitude without assistance; 
AND WHEREAS the Province has previously recognized the financial burden placed on municipalities, forced to maintain 
Provincial Infrastructure, by removing the burden of the Don Valley Parkway, and the Gardner Express Way from the City 
of Toronto; 
BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Province of Ontario recognize the Champlain Bridge as critical provincial 
infrastructure and assume responsibility for its replacement; 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT if the assumption of the Bridge by the province cannot be undertaken, that the Province 
provide financial and operational assistance to the Municipality of West Nipissing for the undertaking of the replacement 
of the Champlain Bridge; 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT all northeastern municipalities served by the Highway 17 as well as the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), Rural Ontario Municipalities Association (ROMA), Ontario Good Roads Association 
(OGRA) and the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM) be requested to support the Municipality of West 
Nipissing’s request by submitting letters of support to the Ministry of Transportation. 

CARRIED 
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CORPORATION DE LA MUNICIPALITÉ DE NIPISSING OUEST 

Council - Committee of the Whole 

Résolution # 2024-147 

Titre: Résolution demandant de l'aide pour la réfection du pont Champlain 

Date: le 4 juin 2024 

Proposé par: Councillor Georges Pharand 

Appuyé par: Councillor Roch St. Louis 

ATTENDU QUE le pont Champlain, situé sur la route royale 17, à l'ouest de la ville de Sturgeon Falls dans la municipalité de 
Nipissing Ouest, fait partie intégrante de l'infrastructure du réseau routier transcanadien et sert également de lien avec la 
route 64 ; 
ET ATTENDU QUE la route 17 est un lien essentiel du réseau routier transcanadien, avec un trafic journalier annuel moyen 
(TJAM) de plus de 14 000 voyageurs ; 
ET ATTENDU QUE la majorité du trafic est provincial, utilisant la route transcanadienne pour le transport de biens et de 
services en Ontario qui, s'il est fermé ou restreint, résulterait en un détour de 123 km. 
ET ATTENDU QU'en 2021, une entente a été conclue entre la municipalité et le ministère des Transports pour la 
conception de la remise en état ou du remplacement du pont Champlain, laquelle a indiqué que le pont devrait être 
remplacé au coût prévu de 30 000 000 $. 
ATTENDU QUE la municipalité de Nipissing Ouest n'a pas les ressources financières nécessaires pour entreprendre un 
projet de cette envergure sans aide ; 
ET ATTENDU QUE la province a déjà reconnu le fardeau financier imposé aux municipalités, forcées d'entretenir 
l'infrastructure provinciale, en retirant à la ville de Toronto le fardeau de la promenade Don Valley et de la voie express 
Gardner ; 
IL EST DONC RÉSOLU QUE la province de l'Ontario reconnaisse que le pont Champlain est une infrastructure provinciale 
essentielle et qu'elle assume la responsabilité de son remplacement ;
IL EST EN OUTRE RÉSOLU QUE si la province ne peut assumer la responsabilité du pont, qu'elle fournisse une aide 
financière et opérationnelle à la municipalité de Nipissing Ouest pour le remplacement du pont Champlain ;
IL EST EN OUTRE RÉSOLU QUE toutes les municipalités du nord-est desservies par la route 17 ainsi que l'Association des 
municipalités de l'Ontario (AMO), l'Association des municipalités rurales de l'Ontario (ROMA), l'Ontario Good Roads 
Association (OGRA) et la Fédération des municipalités du Nord de l'Ontario (FONOM) soient priées d'appuyer la demande 
de la municipalité de Nipissing Ouest en soumettant des lettres d'appui au ministère des Transports. 

ADOPTÉ 
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